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NCCH acknowledges the 

Bundjalung, Arakwal,  

Gumbaynggir and Yaegl peoples 

who are the traditional custodians 

of the land that comprises the 

Northern Rivers. 

CEOôs Intro 

Dear NCCH Tenants, 
 
Welcome to our Tenant Newsletter for Spring. Hereôs what 

NCCH has been up to since our last issueé. 
 
In lockdownðagain é 

Our offices have been impacted by the various COVID Stay at 

Home Orders imposed on different Local Government Areas, meaning that we 

have been in & out of lockdown a number of times over the past few months.  

As from 11 October, when some restrictions are eased for those who have had two 

COVID vaccinations, our offices will be operating as follows é. 

¶ Tweed and Grafton offices will be open by appointment only 

¶ Lismore office will be open to the public but, to be safe, phone ahead to make 

an appointment. 
 
Please note that clients will have to provide proof of COVID vaccination before 

entry into our offices is permitted due to Government regulations. 

You can always keep up to date by visiting our website or following us on Face-

book for updates. If youôre planning on visiting one of our offices, give our office a 

call beforehand, just in case the office is closed. Please be assured that, if our offic-

es are physically closed, you can still contact us (see page 5 for a listing of our 

numbers). 
 
Be careful of scams! 

I donôt know about you but I have been bombarded recently with scam calls to my 

mobile phone.  There is a COVID vaccination passport scam that has been doing 

the rounds and we have provided some info about this particular scam on page 8. 

Please be careful and donôt click on any links that may get sent to your phone or 

email.  NCCH sends out text messages to our tenants from time to time, but we 

always include the Sender ID as ñNCCHò so that you know that they are from us. 
 
NCCH announced as a finalist in the Northern Rivers Regional Busi-

ness Awards!! 

So that I can end on a positive note, we are excited to announce our nomination as 

a finalist for Outstanding Community Organisation in the 2021 Northern Rivers 

Regional Business Awards. 
 
NCCH has been recognised for its commitment and achievements in providing 

affordable housing, social housing and specialist homelessness support services. 

We are proud to be acknowledged in this category for the work we do every day to 

deliver excellence in service to those in our Northern Rivers community. 
 
The Awards Evening is being held virtually on Saturday 23 October and we will 

keep you advised of the outcome in our next newsletter.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

Until our next issue é  John McKenna  
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Round Two of our Scholarships for this year opened on 1 September. 

We encourage NCCH tenants to apply if they could use some help with: 

§ school expenses (such as camp fees or excursion costs) 

§ tuition fees 

§ sports costs (such as registration fees, lessons or towards soccer boots) 

§ creative arts pursuits (such as dance and/or music lessons, or costumes) 

§ costs that would help you with achieving your goals (such as putting the money towards the cost of 

equipment or a laptop to help you with your studies). 

To check if you meet the criteria, get more info or to download an application pack, please visit our web-

site at https://www.ncch.org.au/ncch-scholarships-program/ or contact Julie on (02) 6627 5315. Or you 

can send an email to info@ncchc.org.au. 

Just a reminder that applications close on Wednesday, 13 October. 

Lismore City Council contributes to NCCHôs 

ñWelcome Packsò for new Tenants 

Lismore City Council recently donated 60 compost kitchen 

caddies to add to ñWelcome Packsò that are presented to all 

new NCCH tenants at sign-up.  Each caddy comes with a roll 

of compostable caddy liners and some helpful fact sheets on 

what items you can and canôt put into the caddies. 

NCCH would like to thank  

Lismore City Council for their 

generous donation. 

Pictured below is NCCH staff member Cath, taking delivery 

of the caddies (in a COVID-safe way) from Vicki, Waste & 

Services Education Officer from Lismore City Council. 

https://www.ncch.org.au/ncch-scholarships-program/
mailto:info@ncchc.org.au
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Updates & Info 

Limited services during COVID lockdown restrictions 

Please note that during lockdown periods, we are only able to provide limited services such as urgent maintenance 

matters. We apologise for any delays in getting to non-urgent matters but please know that we will get to those as 

soon as possible after restrictions are lifted. We thank you for your patience in this regard. 

Property Repairs Hotline 

A reminder that you can phone our dedicated Property  

Repairs Hotline anytime, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week to report 

any maintenance requests. 

 

         (02) 6627 5333 
           

Annual Smoke Alarm Service 

The Annual Smoke Alarm Service is now underway and will be completed in stages 

ï we appreciate all tenants allowing access to their property for our contractors. 

Our contractors will contact you to organise a suitable time to come to your house 

and service your alarm, so you will have to be home to let them in on the day. Testing of smoke alarms is 

mandatory and they are an essential item to alert you to any fire and potentially save your life, and those of 

your loved ones and pets.  

 
Dealing with Mould and Fungus in your home 

With the weather now warming up, humidity/condensation creates excellent growing condi-

tions for mould and fungus. In weather such as this, tenants should pay particular attention to: 

È Good ventilation and light  in the home, including opening windows and 

doors  

È Using the extractor fan in the bathroom and/or opening a window when  

showering 

È Cleaning the mould as soon as it becomes visible with an antifungal agent 

È Ensuring your gutters are clean and free from leaf litter/debris 

If you have any questions regarding mould in your home, please contact our office and ask for a copy of our Mould 

Fact Sheet. 

Please do NOT flush wet wipes down the toilet 

Just a reminder that baby wipes and sanitising wipes should be thrown away in the rubbish, not into the toilet. 

Unlike toilet paper, they donôt breakdown &  can cause unwanted  back ups.  They can even cause permanent and 

expensive damage.  Please note that if wipes are found to be the cause of the problem, it will be a 

Tenant Responsible charge and you will be required to pay for the repair. 

 Save the pipes ï donôt flush the wet wipes! 

From our Assets Team 
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Updates & Info continued 

From our Operations Team 

Time for a Spring Clean 

Nowôs the time to open all the windows and air out the rooms in our 

houses.  Itôs been a very wet winter so you may find pockets of mould.  

Mould likes dark places such as wardrobes, cupboards and dark cor-

ners.  If you are after some inspiration, this is a great website.  

https://fatmumslim.com.au/the-ultimate-spring-cleaning-guide/  

Family Energy Rebate Open Now! 

Do you know about the $180 NSW Family Energy rebate?  See if you  

are eligible to get some help paying for your electricity bill with a cred-

it to your electricity retailer.  Applications are open for the 2021 Ener-

gy rebate and you can apply by going to this website.  https://

www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-family-energy-rebate-

retail-customers  

Public Interest Advocacy Centre 

The Public Interest Advocacy Centre has an excellent list of infor-

mation if you are having difficulty paying for your energy or water 

bills. You may even be eligible for financial support or payment assis-

tance.  Go to the PIAC website for more information. https://

piac.asn.au/project-highlight/help-with-paying-energy-water-bills/  

Water Bills Out Now 

Many of our water bills have just been sent out, so if you think your bill is a bit high, please check that you donôt 

have a leak and, if you do, call the Property Repairs Hotline immediately on (02) 6627 5333.  You can also speak 

to your Tenancy Manager about setting up a payment plan so that you can pay a little bit each pay towards your bill.  

Then, when it comes in, itôs already covered.   

Please Use Reference Numbers When Transferring Funds 

We often see lots of payments to NCCH without any reference number.  If you transfer funds without a specific rent 

or water or maintenance reference number, we have no idea where the money came from. 

Tenant Assisted Inspections 

We are trialling Tenant Assisted Inspections due to COVID-19.  So if you would like to participate, please contact 

your Tenancy Manager who will send you a link so that you can take photos of your property.  Itôs really easy! 

NCCH & Rekindling the Spirit sign MOU 

Rekindling The Spirit Ltd and North Coast Community Housing signed a Memoran-

dum of Understanding (MOU) between our two organisations which will allow us to 

work together for our Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander clients. 

We are proud to formalise what has already been a positive and collaborative part-

nership and to continue the important work in our organisationôs reconciliation jour-

ney.  

 

 
(Above: NCCH CEO, John McKenna &  Rekindling the Spirit CEO, 

Georgina Cohen proudly display the signed MOU.) 

continued on page 5 

https://fatmumslim.com.au/the-ultimate-spring-cleaning-guide/
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-family-energy-rebate-retail-customers
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-family-energy-rebate-retail-customers
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-family-energy-rebate-retail-customers
https://piac.asn.au/project-highlight/help-with-paying-energy-water-bills/
https://piac.asn.au/project-highlight/help-with-paying-energy-water-bills/
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Updates & Info continued 

From our Operations Team é continued 

COVID-19 

Unfortunately, COVID-19 continues to impact on our capacity to do our job and keep our offices fully open.  So please 

keep safe and watch our Facebook site or website for our office details.  If you need to come into one of our offices, 

the best thing to do is to call beforehand to make an appointment. 

So keep safe and if you would like to know information about ótenancyô, drop us a line to info@ncchc.org.au and we 

will answer your question in the next newsletter. 

Tania Crosbie, Operations General Manager 

w w w 

Meet Your Tenancy Manager 

In this issue, we meet Janel Lesleighter who is a Tenancy Manager in the Tweed Office. 

Where are most of the properties you look after?  

Byron Bay, Banora Point 

How long have you worked for NCCH?  

I started working for NCCH in an administration role January 2017. 

What do you like most about your job?  

The people; tenants and my work colleagues. 

We can all appreciate that not every day is easy but I hope my efforts make a positive im-
pact. 

NCCH is very respectful of a family/work life balance. 

What do you love about the Tweed?  

How picturesque this area isébeautiful white sandy beaches and 

rolling green mountains.  

Gorgeous country towns and their people, rainforests that you can 

walk for hoursô inéwhatôs not to love? 

What do you like to do in your down time?  

I always have my camera with me ï I love to photograph people and 

landscapes, and my kittens J  

I love the beach, the rainforest walks and eating out and keeping fit. 
 

Above is one of Janelôs beautiful photos of the region. 

Your local NCCH office 
 
Lismore: (02) 6627 5300 

Tweed: (07) 5523 5800 

Grafton: (02) 6642 9100 

General email: info@ncchc.org.au 

https://www.facebook.com/northcoastcommunityhousing/ 

mailto:info@ncchc.org.au
mailto:info@ncchc.org.au

